
Lady Captain’s Notices for 19th December 2023 
 
Oh dear, another wet Tuesday and the course was closed again!  However, we were able to 
enjoy a lovely festive lunch at the club - a big thank you to Carol and Tracie for organising 
the lunch and the planned golf! 
 
Bridge News 
Wendy has notified us that the ladies bridge team have played 3 matches this year winning 
2 of them and will play a further 4 matches in the new year. 
 
The Wednesday Bridge Club had their Christmas party 2 weeks ago, 38 people attended 
and it was enjoyed by all.  They have recently donated £1000 to the Golf Club making a 
grand total of £32,000 in 21 years since the club started. Thanks to all the Bridge Ladies for 
their significant financial contribution to the club over that time. 
 
Competitions  
A reminder that our first competition in 2024 is on the 2nd January, it is the ‘New Year 
Trophy’ and is a draw. Let’s hope we have a dry Tuesday for a change. 
 
2024 Diaries 
A few of you have been asking about our 2024 Diaries.  These are expected to arrive at the 
club by the end of the week.   You can also check diary dates on ClubV1 as this has already 
been updated for January, February, and March next year. 
 
Well, that is my month completed as Acting Lady Captain - I will not be at the club next 
Tuesday, Boxing Day, even if the course is open!  I shall still be enjoying myself with my 
family eating and drinking!! 
 
I would like to wish Sue all the best for her year as Lady Captain and look forward to seeing 
as many of you as can make it on 1st January 2024, supporting Sue, for the Captains’ Drive 
In. 
 
Thank you to the Ladies Committee for their hard work keeping everything going in 
readiness for Sue’s year. 
 
Finally, a big thank you to Jane Walter for steering us through what could have been a 
difficult year.  She did an excellent job at supporting all the Past Lady Captains and I am 
sure they will all agree that we thoroughly enjoyed our months! 
 
With very best wishes and wishing you all a very happy Christmas and New Year, 
 
Felicity  
Acting Lady Captain, December. 
 


